
                               N C P O A    

      Northern California Peace Officers Association 

  P. O. BOX 1734, LOOMIS, CA  95650 

        Working Today – For a Better Tomorrow” 

 

  DUES FOR 2021/2022 ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED.   PAY YOUR DUES, IT KEEPS US IN BUSINESS.  YOU MAY SEND YOUR  

  CHECK TO THE ABOVE ADDRESS FOR PROMPT ATTENTION.  MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE $25. 
   

      *DATE CHANGE* 

*** WEDNESDAY MAY 18, 2022*** 

Gather at 11 AM – Dine at Noon 
 

 

  WOODLAND SENIOR CENTER 

2001 EAST STREET 

 

OUR HOSTS: 

YOLO COUNTY SHERIFF 

TOM LOPEZ 
WOODLAND CHIEF OF POLICE 

DERREK KAFF 

AND CHP COMMANDER 

CAPTAIN IVAN TIEN 
 

Directions – TRAVELING FROM SACRAMENTO ON I-5 TAKE THE MAIN 
STREET EXIT, LEFT ON MAIN TO EAST STREET, LEFT (SOUTH) ON 
EAST STREET TO THE COMMUNITY CENTER ON THE LEFT. 
 

LUNCH PRICING - $20 MEMBERS AND GUESTS  

                                             $15 UNIFORMED PERSONNEL   

                        $10 Raffle Tickets     FULL SHEET of 26 Tickets  

                                               
Lunch Winners:  TOM GUICHARD, AL BRIDGES, GARY MILLER 
 

ATTENDANCE DRAWING: $25 
                      (Everyone with a lunch ticket is eligible to win) 
 

ATTENTION:  When you receive the E-MAIL meeting notice, 
PLEASE use the response message to let us know if you will or 
will not be attending.  The count is necessary so we can order 
the right number of meals, and we can all have a meal. 
 
IF YOU ONLY RECEIVE THE MAILED COPY AND HAVE EMAIL, THAT IS BECAUSE WE 
DO NOT HAVE RECORD OF YOUR EMAIL OR DIFFICULTY WITH THE ONE, WE HAVE.   
WE ARE WORKING ON DISCONTINUING HARD COPY MAILING, PLEASE HELP US TO 
UPDATE OUR RECORDS.  SEE INSTRUCTIONS BACK PAGE.  IF YOU DO NOT HAVE 

EMAIL, WE WILL CONTINUE MAILING THE NEWSLETTER TO YOU. 
 
 
 

 

We have 10 

meetings each year 

for 2021-2022 
 

 OUR 

TENTATIVE 

SCHEDULE 

2021 

      September 16 

Grass Valley 
 

  October 21 

Sacramento City PD 

Sacramento 

 

            November 18 
POST FACILITY 

West Sacramento 

 

           December 16 

Elk Grove Pavilion 
 

              2022 

January 20 

American Legion Hall 

Jackson 
 

February 17 

American Legion Hall 

Placerville 
 

March 17 

Jose Rizal Center 

Sacramento 

*SCHOLARSHIPS* 
 

April 21 

       American Legion 

               Post 84 

Auburn  

         
            ** May18** 

           WOODLAND  

SENIOR CENTER 

Woodland 
 

June 16 

McBean Park 

Lincoln 

Officer Elections 

 
        

 

We have 10 

meetings each year 

for 2019-2020 
   

September 19 

Grass Valley 

 

  October 17 

Sacramento City PD 

Sacramento 

 

November 21 

West Sacramento 

 

           December 19 

Elk Grove Pavilion 

 

January 16 

American Legion Hall 

Jackson 

 

February 20 

American Legion Hall 

Placerville 

 

March 19 

Jose Rizal Center 

Sacramento 

DOORS OPEN 11:00 

*SCHOLARSHIPS* 

 

April 16 

       American Legion 

               Post 84 

Auburn  
         

      ** WEDNESDAY** 

                 May 20 
WOODLAND  

SENIOR CENTER 

Woodland 

 

June 18 

McBean Park 

Lincoln 

Officer Elections 

 

        
 

  

2021-2022 Board of 
Directors: 
 

Executive Director: 
Chris Champlin 
Marin SD 
(916) 798-1208 
 

President: 
Larry Bowler 
Sacramento SD 
(916) 686-5950 
 

Vice President: 
Tom Guichard 
Sacramento SD 
(818) 458-8131 
 

Sergeant at Arms:  
Barbara Smith 
Sacramento SD     
(916) 606-0324 
 

Treasurer: 
Val Kobza-TEMP 
Sacramento SD 
(916) 967-0562 
 
Secretary: 
Gina Di Napoli 
Sacramento PD 
(916 941-0864 
 

Scholarship Manager 
James Ortega 
Placerville PD COP 
(916 606-0836) 
 
 Presidents on 
Board of Directors 
 

(2019-2021) 
Hal Barker 
El Dorado Co. Sheriff 
(530) 919-6000 
 

(2018-2019) 
Val Kobza to fill 
Champlin’s term 
 

(2017-2018) 
Judy Denton 
Sacramento Coroner 
(916) 363-1282) 
 

NCPOA web site: 
www.ncpoaweb.com  

 

 

http://www.ncpoaweb.com/
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NEWS BRIEFS:  Our April luncheon was at the Auburn American Legion Veterans Hall, Post 84 in Auburn.   Host Sheriff Devon Bell was 
there along with many of his department personnel to welcome our members to Auburn.  Sheriff Bell is retiring this year and would not be 
hosting our Lincoln meeting so we took the opportunity to thank him for his years of support, by making him an Honorary Life member of 
NCPOA.  Auburn Lt. Brian Morrison on behalf of COP Ryan Kinnan spoke of the great law enforcement support provided in the area.  CHP 
was represented by Auburn commander Captain Brandon Straw giving information on keeping our roadways safe and Gold Run Lt. Frank 
Newman spoke of the late year heavy snow causing many delays on Interstate 80 for those heading over the summit.  Our new COP 
of the city of Rocklin, Rustin Banks, came by for a visit.  It was good to hear from the local community’s law enforcement.  All members 
enjoyed the information shared by the departments.  Our attendance was low, but those who endured the weather had a good time. 
 

Cow Camp served up one of their delicious Tri-Tip meals.  Cow Camp has long been a caterer for our Auburn and Lincoln meetings.  Within 
the last year, the owner of Cow Camp, Dave Reaume, passed away.  His wife Jeanne and family are carrying on the business as we know 
he would have liked.  They also had on hand the great seasonings that they produce, and we have enjoyed through the years.  They ran out 
of supply in Auburn, but promise they will have more in Lincoln in June.  
 

Our next meeting will be *Wednesday May 18th* at the Woodland Senior Center on East Street in Woodland.  We are having a catered 
Mexican feast prepared by Super Burrito in Woodland.    If you are getting an email copy and are coming to the meeting, please make sure 
you answer to the respond message or call a board member if you no longer have the email to do so.  This helps us determine the number of 
meals to order from our caterer so we don’t run short on food.  Bring along a family member, friend or someone you once worked with to 
introduce them to NCPOA.  We are constantly looking for new members  
 

The following people donated Items for our Raffle table: Hal Barker, Dottie Greene, Barbara Smith and Nancy Wolfe.  Thank You. 
 

SCHOLARSHIP DONATIONS:  We are always grateful for the donations that help us award scholarships each year.  At the April luncheon 
we received donations from Kathleen Shannon and Robert and Sharon Nichols. 
 

VACANCY:  We are in need of a new Treasurer for the organization.  Nancy Wolfe moved out of the area and had to resign from the 
position.  Val Kobza has again stepped up to the plate, but only temporarily, to fill the position and will be able to guide another to fill the 
vacancy.  Please contact him or any Board member for information. 
 

VACANCY:  We are looking for someone to run for next year’s Sgt. at Arms position, not a great deal of time and effort, but a good way to 
support the NCPOA and its activities, elections are at the June meeting in Lincoln.   We would like to have representation on our board, from 
all agencies in our region.  SO, STEP UP!   Contact Executive Director Chris Champlin or President Larry Bowler for information.  
 

SAD NOTE:  Long time member Bill Roloson passed away April 26, 2022.  Bill was our Past President in 2001, and has continued to be a 
very active member.  He was always accompanied by his wife Margriet, also an active member, who volunteers to work with Dottie Greene 
selling lunch and raffle tickets at the door at each of our luncheons.   Rest in peace our valued friend. 
 

NEW MEMBER:  Vance Spencer, Associate Member, sponsored by Bill Gaede, welcome Vance. 
 

PLEASE KEEP YOUR MEMBERSHIP DUES CURRENT:  Annual dues are still only $25 per year and are now being accepted for 2021-22.  
NCPOA operates on a fiscal year (July-June).  Check the mailing label on this Newsletter to find the expiration date for your dues.  You may 
pay dues at any Membership Meeting or mail a check to the address listed on this Newsletter.  
 If you are interested in having a nametag made, they can be ordered for $8 by contacting Judy Denton at any meeting or by  
 Phone (916) 363-1282.  
 

KEEP IN TOUCH - TO STAY INFORMED ABOUT NCPOA ACTIVITIES AND MEMBERSHIP NEWS: Please provide any new address 
changes to NCPOA, P.O. Box 1734, Loomis, CA 95650 and E- MAIL ADDRESS CHANGES TO:  Chris Champlin at chris@cwdataweb.com.  
 
 If you have not been on ncpoaweb.com or the NCPOA Facebook recently, CHECK THEM OUT (access to these sites are available on the email 

newsletter you receive).   PICTURES OF MEETINGS ARE POSTED THERE!       
 

 

                                        WE HOPE TO SEE YOU IN WOODLAND!!     STAY HEALTHY AND SAFE!        

mailto:chris@cwdataweb.com

